

Flower Mound Baseball Booster Club October 5, 2015 Membership Meeting 7:00 – 8:00 PM – FMHS / Multi Purpose Room

2015-2016 Booster Club Executive Officers

- Travis Jacobsen President
- Justin Miller– Vice President of Fundraising
- Trista Abernethy- Vice President of Concessions
- Kathy Stiller

 Treasurer
- Laura Thornquist- Secretary
- Danny Wallace Head Baseball Coach, Flower Mound High School

2015-2016 Select Committee Chairs

- Field Operations Committee Chair Steve Burgess
- Game Day Operations Committee Chair Rudy Klancnik
- Media Production Committee Chair TBD
- Membership Committee Chair TBD
- Annual Golf Tourney Committee Chair Marie Jones
- Meet the Jags Night Committee Chair Marie Jones
- Spirit Wear Committee Chair Kim Eggers
- 1. Approval of September 8, 2015 Booster Meeting minutes

 Travis Jacobsen (Please reference minutes at www.fmjagsbaseball.com; first and second motion to approve)

Meeting was called to order at 7:03

Motion: Brian Hill Second: Chris Parker

2. Introduction of new Committee Chairs

Travis Jacobsen

Travis introduced Steve Burgess ~ Field Operations Chair Rudy Klancinik ~ Game Day Operations Committee Chair

3. Financial report (see handouts)

Kathy Stiller

Kathy reviewed the financial report. Beginning balance was \$11,111.13. Ending balance after expenses of fall ball, class uniforms, etc. was \$12,391.91. A detailed report was distributed at the meeting and attached in secretary binder. Travis mentioned the board has made a conscious effort to pay for fall clothing over the past few years.

4. Jaguar Baseball Golf Tournament Fundraiser update (November 1)

Marie Jones

Golfers Needed

Travis mentioned this is our second largest fundraiser. Marie emphasized we need golfers. Marie asked that flyers and posters be distributed and that the event be shared on social media by all attending. Players can now register online as seen on the FM Jags Baseball website. Cost per golfer is \$150. We pay Tour 18 \$65 for each golfer. Marie said we also need raffle prizes. Marie also needs volunteers for the tournament. Her urgent need is golfers. *When you purchase you get another chance to play the course again. Big raffle item is Cotton Bowl tickets and signed Tim Brown football and an hour of instruction from Coach Wallace.

5. Fundraising report and sponsors update

Justin Miller

Justin talked about the importance of supporting our golf tournament and the fabric of Flower Mound. Justin talked with Rapid Med about coming back as a sponsor. D-Bat Lewisville is coming back at a minimum of \$1500. Justin said he is looking at bringing Kwik Kar back as well for a total of about \$5,000 additional dollars. Travis said it's important we let our sponsors know we are patrons from the Flower Mound Baseball program and appreciate their sponsorship.

6. Concessions Update

Trista Abernethy

Trista says it's been slow this fall. She plans to use Sign Up Genius to get volunteers signed up and in addition to usi student volunteers to help in concession area.

7. Spirit Wear Update

Kim Eggers

Kim only has 17 bleacher chairs left. Kim is offering pre-sale for jackets in time for Christmas. Travis thanked Kim for the hard work at selling the chairs this fall.

8. Website: "Creating an Account" so we can communicate with you

Travis Jacobsen

Travis shared the importance that people create an account so that the board can communicate with you via our database. We currently have over 300 players in our database and want to continue to build it.

9. Homecoming Carnival (Oct. 23)

Volunteer Needed

We will have an activity at the carnival. Travis asked for freshman player volunteers. We will give out free lanyards. Allison Hill offered to help with the carnival.

10. Coach's Corner Coach Wallace

Coach Wallace reviewed the remainder of the "Fall Baseball" season. Coach said players are on the field. Wallace feels we are a bit behind and plans to get the players up to speed. He says the boys need to work as a team. He says the Junior and Senior class are working on playing together and melding as a team as they are a new group working together. Wallace is going to talk with Lifetime about pilates class this week. This class is not required but advised and will be offered two times a week for a total of 18-20 classes. More information will be distributed. Coach said he is also working on a shoe package in time for Christmas. Coach also said the field has been repaired and is flat and in great playing condition.

Special thanks:

Travis stated that the board is much more than just players. It's a family. The Blanchett family was deeply touched by the help the group gave to the family and Travis wanted to pass along his thanks and asked for continued support.

11. Conclusion (first and second motion to end meeting)

Travis Jacobsen

Meeting was adjourned at 7:50

Motion: Lewis Hornsby Second: Cory Stiller